
This year’s Round the Bay race sponsored 
by DRS Technologies proved to be 
among one of the fastest on record. 
Seven spinnaker and four non-
spinnaker boats started in wind 
conditions varying from 1 to 6 
knots which made for some 

interesting starts. One of the 
more noteworthy was Diamond 

which was pushed over the line 
early by Kahlua and then had the race 

committee ducking her bowsprit on the restart. The wind 
eventually filled in from the Southwest in the 10 t0 15 
knot range which made for a great run down the bay and 
a beat back.

The Non-spinnaker fleet was lead across the finish line by 
Beattie Purcell on Tango. Tom Whittemore came in second 
on Whits End followed by Dave Lauderbaugh on Vixen and 
then Paul LaRoux on Trixie. In the spinnaker fleet there was 
a very close finish with the first four boats finishing within 4 
minutes of each other. First place and line honors went to a 
team of five intrepid teenagers from the Fort Walton Yacht Club 
led by Alex Johnson on Shinola a Sonar 23. Believe me these guys 
and gal knew there s….t from Shinola. Second place went to Lenny 
Thomas on Cantankerous followed by Pandemonium (Bill Deming), 
Kahlua (Mickey Duvall), Head High (Chad Knapple), Maverick (Bob 
Hutchinson), and Diamond (Brett Hinley).

Thanks to Gary Parson and his crew of Kay Parsons, Marilyn Ostrominski, 
and Doris Deming for running the race and a special thanks to Tom 
Whittemore’s company DRS Technologies for 
sponsoring the race



small boat 
fleet report

Four boats participated in the Small Boat 
Series on June 8th. The winds were fairly 
light at the beginning and got heavier as 
the afternoon progressed. Three races were 
run with Kevin Wildt placing first, Chris 
Pfledderer second, Mike Stoughton third 
and Zack Kastl fourth. I would like to thank 
Robin Eubank for volunteering his boat 
Encantada as the committee boat.
The June 29th BBSC Small Boat & Bay Series 
Race #3  was postponsed due to inclement 
weather. The race will be re-scheduled. Check 
the club web site for more information.

April 20th Results

Skipper Race 1 Race 2 Race 3
Total 
Score Place

Russell Brown 1 1 1 22 1

Mike Stoughton 2 4 3 16 2

Jeff Brown 3 2 4 16 3

Linda Wright DNF 3 5 7 4

John Stratton DNF DNF 2 5 5

Brandon Zemba DNF 5 6 4 6

Chris Steele DNF DNF DNC 0 7

Craig Deyerle DNF DNC DNC 0 8

David Vaughan DNF DNC DNC 0 8

Number of Racers 9 7 6 22

June 8th Results

Skipper Race 1 Race 2 Race 3
Total 
Score Place

Kevin Wildt 1 2 1 10 1

Chris Pfledderer 2 1 DNC 7 2

Mike Stoughton 4 3 2 5 3

Zach Kastle 3 4 DNF 3 4

Number of Racers 4 4 3 11

The BBSC Store has changed vendors. We are still 
offering both polo and denim shirts. The shirts are 
higher quality than the previous shirts. New items 
have been added–windshirts, hats and tote bags. Your 
boat name is included on all items.

An order form has been enclosed in this month’s 
newsletter. 

Golf shirts: $30 — Men’s, Ladies; White, Light Blue, 
and Navy. 

Light blue, short sleeve denim shirts: $25

Light blue, long sleeve denim shirts $30: Ladies’, 
Men’s.

Windshirts: $35 Navy, Stone.

Baseball Hats: $15

Boat Bags: $30 – Royal, Navy, Hunter

License Plates (without name): $10

For additional information go to www.bbsc.com or 
contact Louise Kaunzinger at zinger48@earthlink.net

August 16, 2008
Skipper’s meeting 

6:00 pm
Start approximately 

7:30 pm



June was a very good month for the BBSC. Small 
boats held regattas on the 8th and 29th while the 
PHRF fleet held the annual ‘Round the Bay’ race 
on the 21st. I would also like to congratulate Bill 
Deming and crew of Pandemonium for their first 
place finish in the FWYC Billy Bowlegs Regatta 
Cruiser Division.

July also promises to be an active month with the 
Double Handed Race on the 12th, a Small Boat 
Regatta on the 27th, and the Annual Shrimp Boil 
on the 26th. Mickey and Patty Duvall will again be 
hosting the Shrimp Boil at their home. This worked 
very well last year. Club members are reminded to 
please get your reservations in as soon as possible. 
Let’s try to get as many boats as possible to raft up 
at the Duvalls.

Fair Winds,
Charlie Mauck, Commodore
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For general information please contact any Bridge Member. 
For race information please contact the Fleet Captain or 
Commodore. Additional information is available at: www.
bbsc.com

2008 Bluewater Bay
Sailing Club Bridge

Bluewater Bay Sailing Club
P.O. Box 1251
Niceville, Florida 32588

Sat., July 26	 Shrimp Boil 
Sun., July 27	 Bay Challenge #4 @

FWYC 
Sat., August 16	 Series #3 - Night 

Race 
Sun., August 24	 Bay Challenge #5 @

FWB 
Sat., September 6	 Challenge Cup
Sun., September 14	 Small Boat Series #4 

@BBSC 
Sat., September 20	 Series #4 


